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Dear families, 
As we reach the end of the Spring Term, I’d like 
to take a moment to thank you for your 
continued support and encouragement. It’s 
been a term full of hard work, growth, and 
plenty of moments to be proud of. The children 
have shown great enthusiasm in their learning 
and have been shining examples of kindness, 
resilience, and teamwork. 
This year, as part of the Jubilee Year: Pilgrims of 
Hope, we’ve been encouraging the children to 
think about what it means to journey with hope 
—both in their learning and in how they treat 
others. As we approach Easter, this message 
feels especially relevant. Easter is a time of new 
beginnings and renewed hope, and we’ve been 
reflecting on how small acts of kindness and 
positivity can make a real difference in the 
world around us. 
I hope the Easter break gives your family time 
to rest, reflect, and enjoy being together. 
We look forward to welcoming everyone back 
after the holidays, ready for a bright and 
exciting Summer Term. 
Have a lovely Easter 

Pasg 
Hapus. 
Happy 
Easter. 



Lower School 

Science 
We have been doing some fun experiments in  class 
during the Spring term. This was probably our 
class favourite. We were mixing different solutes 
with warm water. We were fascinated by what was 
happening to each of the solutes. Some 
disappeared, some changed the colour of the water 
and some had no effect on the water. 

Maths 
We have been really enjoying our 
latest unit of maths on volume and 
capacity. We have been outside 
predicting and testing out which 
out of two different objects weigh 
more. 

In this latest half term, we have been practising 
and improving our tennis skills. The class have 
done amazingly well and there are definitely 
some talented players in our class! 

Tennis 



Mrs Drew's Class 
Year 3/4 have had a very busy end to our 
Spring Term. Amongst all the activities we 
have done we have investigated, researched 
and carried out activities such as: 
• Easter focusing on the events of Holy 
Week in RE 
• Time in Maths 
• Changing states of matter in Science 
• Romans Gods and what they did for 
entertainment/sport 
• Diary entries in Literacy 
• Took part in role play activities as part of 
our ‘being a first aid hero’ topic 
• Food around the world in Welsh 
Enjoy your Easter break and remember to 
check ‘Seesaw’ as we regularly upload pictures 
of what we are doing. 



MRS GIBBONS CLASS 

Budgeting 

       Maths/ Mathemateg 
Children have been learning about the value of money and budgeting. They 
have been looking at different things we have to budget for and how we can 
budget our money. 

Easter Cakes. 
The children made Easter cakes on Tuesday. Hopefully they 
enjoyed eating them as much as they enjoyed making them! 

Pasg Hapus/ Happy Easter 



MRS GIBBONS CLASS 

Greenfield Valley 
Years 5 and 6 enjoyed their trip to 
Greenfield Valley Heritage Park at 
the end of March. They 
experienced a living history tour 
from ‘Mr Parry’ who showed 
children what life was like in a 
Victorian School. 

 St David’s High School 
The Year 5 children had another fun day at St David’s High School on a 
Maths area of learning day. They enjoyed different Maths activities 
including origami, a murder mystery and Maths golf. They all behaved 
well and made the most of the opportunity. Da iawn pawb. 



Forest school 

We are sorry there 
was no Forest 
school today. Mrs 
Drews class will 
continue after the 
Easter break. 



Messages and Reminders 

We regularly update our Facebook, Seesaw and 
the school website with pictures and information. 

Flintshire School Boys. 
Well done to Elijah (Yr 6) 
who, along with his team, 
won the Flintshire School 
Boys 2025 
Championships in 
Cardiff. An amazing 
achievement. 

Congratulations 

Easter disco 

Mass times and places over 
Easter. 

The Easter Tridium will be shared 
between Sacred Heart Catholic 
Church Hawarden and St Anthony's 
Catholic Church Saltney. 
• Maunday Thursday Mass of the 

Last Supper - Hawarden at 7pm. 
• Good Friday - The Passion of the 

Lord, Saltney 3pm. 
• Holy Saturday - Easter Vigil - 

Mass of the Tesseurrection, 
Hawarden at 9pm. 

• Easter Sunday Mass 11am - St 
Anthony's Saltney We are so sorry that we had to 

postpone the Easter disco. We will 
be in touch after the break to let you 
know when we can rearrange. Thank 
you all for your understanding. 

When we return after the Easter 
break we will be on week 2 of the 
dinner menu. 

Staff Training day Monday 28th April. 
School re-opens for children on 
Tuesday April 29th. 



01244 680480 

www.stanthonyscatholic.co.uk 

samail@hwbcymru.net 

Contact Information 

If your child is 
absent, please let us 

know via email, 
phone or the school 

webiste. 

Please keep 
school updated 
with any new 

contact details. 

Safeguarding Officers 
Mrs C Morris - Headteacher

 Mrs S Mulgrew - Foundation Lead 

We sent out dates for the 
diary last week, covering the 

next few weeks. You can 
find them on the school 

website under  the
 Parents tab. 


